Teen Read Week 2001

Preliminary results from Young Adult Library Services Association (YALSA) and Smartgirl.org joint survey
As part of Teen Read Week 2001 observations, librarians and teachers encouraged their students to fill out a joint survey created by the Young Adult Library Association (YALSA), a division of the American Library Association, and Smartgirl.org.  The survey repeated questions asked in 1999, and YALSA and Smartgirl.org will be comparing the data for patterns or trends in the coming weeks.

About 3,000 young adults went online in October to tell YALSA about what they’re reading right now.  A whopping 68 percent reported that they either “read constantly for my own personal satisfaction, and I love it” (28 percent) or “don’t have much time to read for pleasure, but I like to when I get the chance” (40 percent).  Only 6 percent said they “basically don’t read books much at all.”

Knowing that teens have lots of activities competing for their time and energy – whether it’s a job after school, dating, homework or sports – YALSA launched Teen Read Week in 1998 to focus on encouraging teens to “read for the fun of it.”  This year, YALSA encouraged youth to “make reading a hobbit,” playing off a partnership with the Lord of the Rings/New Line Cinema.

In fact, teens in the survey chose several books of fantasy literature as their favorites of the past year.  While more than 700 different books were mentioned by the respondents, the top three choices were Harry Potter books by J.K. Rowling, “The Odyssey” by Homer and “The Giver” by Lois Lowry.

More than half of the respondents indicated they read at least two books each month, outside of school assignments. Five percent reported reading more than 20 books each month.  And 41 percent of kids are reading for the fun of it, as opposed to required reading for school (19 percent), being bored (12 percent) or just to learn new things (10 percent).

Thousands of bookstores, libraries and schools nationwide participated in Teen Read Week 2001, October 14-20, and the next observation will take place October 13-19, 2002.  For more information on teens and reading, go to www.ala.org/teenread. 
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